
 

 

 

 

Cumberland Health & Wellbeing Board – Supplementary Statement 
 

15th January 2024 
 
This supplementary statement has been prepared and issued by the Director of Public Health & 

Communities on behalf of the Health and Wellbeing Board of Cumberland and forms part of the 

Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment. 

 

Since the publication of Cumberland’s Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment (PNA) the following 

change in pharmaceutical services has occurred: 

 

Cumberland PNA publication: December 2023 

Date of Supplementary Statement issued: 15th January 2024 

Supplementary Statement number: 1 

 

The following pharmacy has closed: 

 

Boots UK Limited, 6 Petteril Bank Road, Carlisle, CA1 3AH 

 

The pharmacy provided the following services: 

Community Pharmacist Consultation Service (CPCS); Flu vaccinations; New Medicine Service 

(NMS); Emergency Hormonal Contraception (EHC); Stop Smoking; Opioid Substitution Therapy 

(OST) Supervised administration; Gluten Free; Minor Ailment/Think Pharmacy First; Urinary 

Tract Infection (UTI) scheme. 

 

These services were provided at the following times:  

Monday to Friday 9am to 6pm; Saturday 9am to 1pm.  (Sunday closed). 

 

The pharmacy closed on:  

13th January 2024 

 

The closure of this pharmacy has created a gap in pharmacy provision in the former location in the 

Harraby ward area, Carlisle.  There is a gap in essential, advanced and locally commissioned 

services between the hours of Monday to Friday 9am to 6pm and Saturday 9am to 1pm.   

 

This supplementary statement is issued in accordance with Part 2; (6) 3 of the National Health 

Service (Pharmaceutical and Pharmaceutical Services) Regulations 2013. 

 

Colin Cox 

Director of Public Health & Communities 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2013/349/regulation/6/made
https://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2013/349/regulation/6/made

